

## Town of Wadesboro, North Carolina 28170

BILL THACKER MAYOR Alex Sewell TOWN MANAGER

JOHN BALLARD JEREMY BURR

COMMISSIONERS FRED DAVIS

JAMES DAVID LEE

**BOBBY USREY** 

January 8, 2018

Mr. Bret Baronak Community Coordinator Carolina Thread Trail

Dear Mr. Baronak,

The Town of Wadesboro believes adding a portion of our Greenway Network to the Carolina Thread Trail would help preserve open space and connect people to nature.

On January 8, 2018, the Wadesboro Town Council voted to respectfully request that the Wadesboro portion of the attached map be added to the official CTT map, as well as to request funding to start work on Phase 1 (Morven Road (0.79 miles) of our Greenway Network.

Thank you for CTT's dedication to preserving space and connecting people to nature.

Sincerely,

Mayor Bill Thacker

Town of Wadesboro

Physical - 124 E. Wade Street

Mailing - PO Box 697

Wadesboro, NC 28170

ATTACHMENT B JANUARY 8, 2018 MINUTES

